MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 2nd FEBRUARY 2011

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Robert Honey, Peter Bolton, John Gilson, Chris Ransome, Tony Ingle, David Johnston, Bob Jamieson, Edwin Craggs, Brian Bennett and Mike Dawes

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the January 2011 meeting were read out but due to an oversight the secretary had not brought the correct revised minutes, these will be read at the next club meeting in April. The correct minutes are on the web site although Ken Thorpe said he could not access them from the list. The secretary will check the link and repair it.

MATTERS ARISING

As promised, a debate with regard to the removal of 7 trees was held.

John Jenkinson said that as Scale Captain he had to support his members and vote against the motion.

Allan Wood said that removing the trees would ruin it for everyone.

Neil Thornton explained that the proposal was a compromise situation that would protect the scale sailors but at the same time reduce the turbulence over the centre part of the lake. There was no intention to upset any scale sailors or other disciplines, just to try to find a way for the yachtsmen to improve the enjoyment of their hobby.

Alf Lee referred to the drawing submitted by the yacht section and said the only trees that will be removed are from corners of the lake (SE&NW) which are away from the popular SW area used by scale boats.

Tony Watts said that the tree surgeon ad advised the removal of just 7 trees and that proposal stands.

David Markham referred to an article from Model Boats entitled ‘starting in sail’ which said that the wind blows predominantly southwest. He had also been in contact with a Professor Keith Attenborough, an expert in these matters who had said that banks and buildings will create vortexes and removal of tree will make these worse.

John Foster asked if anyone knew how many trees there were surrounding the lake and told members that over 240 were there and we will surely not miss just 7.

Brian Hartley mentioned that the wind level was not always high and suggested that following removal of the 4 trees in the northwest corner, if there is a problem with wind, a 10 foot fence could be erected in their place.

Alf Lee said that instead of a fence it would be possible to plug the gap using some of the bank at the back by moving it with a digger.

At this point the secretary read out e-mail messages from Robert Honey and Peter Bolton with their reasons for not wanting the trees removed. Robert felt that having to travel and pay £30 petrol for a day’s sailing was too much to run the risk of finding the weather too windy to sail his boat due to trees being removed. Peter reported too much wind during his sailing on a recent weekend, almost losing a boat and he does not want this to be made worse.

Dave Markham asked if this could be left until the April meeting and the Chairman said that this was up to members.

Dave Markham then proposed that that the gap in the Southwest are close to the scale harbour be planted with a further 6 trees to protect the scale harbour area.

Neil Thornton referred to his drawing and said that his arrows were only shown in one direction so as not to complicate the drawing and once again reiterated the point that the suggestion to remove 7 trees was in no way intended to disturb scale sailing which is why we are now talking about the opposite corners. When there was a light south to southwest breeze the sailing was good 4 years ago but since then the trees have thickened out preventing much of the usable wind from getting to the lake.

Dave Markham said that on a Tuesday the yachting section dictate where the scale sailors can sail due to their racing schedule and course and much is made about scale boats keeping in the harbour area. He said that his boat was trapped by 2 yachts when sailing round the lake causing a collision. Steve Booth said that this collision was after the racing during a period of free sailing and with the very light wind available yachts had not got precise control over direction.

George Robinson felt that removing the trees would open up a channel and wind will not be smooth across the lake and will form a funnel effect at the other side when it attempts to go out through a gap in the trees.

Neil Thornton said that as any yachtsman knows, the less wind there is the less manoeuvrability a yacht has and this is making sailing any wind-powered boat more difficult.

Ken Thorpe asked how big the gap would be once the trees were removes and it was estimated at about 20 feet but no one had actually measured this.

Dave Markham’s proposal to leave the decision until the April meeting was brought up again and further added to by his suggestion that all members could be balloted at the time of renewing their membership. Dave Harkins seconded this and there were 16 votes for the motion and 10 against with 2 abstentions. The proposal was therefore carried.

A proposal to settle the matter now from Brian Hartley, seconded by Bob Underwood was defeated by 8 votes for and 17 against with 3 abstentions.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer explained that there had been little activity apart from a £2500 payment towards the cost of materials etc for the new fence, there is still another payment to be made. Current total funds stand at just over £6500. Membership is still at 180 with 57% living in East Yorkshire.

EVENTS

The secretary had received some invitations to outside events, which will be included in the events list to be issued at the AGM. He had also had an invitation for us to display and sail at the village pond in Swanland on 24th September. This had been included in an update e-mail to members but brought a nil response. Some members present felt that they would like to go so this will be included on our events list.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Joyce Wood asked if the ladies toilet had been repaired and the secretary said that Hatydn Burnell had completed the work on Tuesday.

Dave Markham asked if we could please ban smoking in the toilets and the Chairman said that we will put signs up in there to that effect.

Martin Ranson had been looking at the leaking borehole and flood that it was causing. He asked if a new pump house could be erected as the current one is sinking and might have caused the pipe to leak as it is now out of line. Ideally a brick plinth or concrete base would be best with the shed about 12” closer to the lake. It was agreed to look at this but nothing can be done until the water table lowers and the water stops flowing into the lake.

  Alf Lee                                                                                 Ian Phillips
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